副学長(教育担当)宮下 俊也

非対面授業における受講上の留意点

5月7日より非対面授業が本格的に開始されました。最初は慣れないことが多くあると思いますが、 通常の対面授業と同様、教員と学生、及び学生同士のコミュニケーションによって、実りある学びを得 られるようお願いします。

さて、非対面授業を受講するにあたり、皆さんに守っていただかなくてはならないことを以下に記します。これらが順守されないと、セキュリティに関わる重大インシデントや、著作権や肖像権等プライバシーなど他者の権利を不当に侵害する恐れが生じることがあります。

以下をよく読んで、皆が円滑に授業を受講できるようにしてください。

- 1. 授業で利用する PC の OS、ソフトウェアは最新のものにしてください。
- 2. Google 等の大学外のサービスにおいて、アカウントを作成する際に、大学のメールアドレスを利用する際には、パスワードは異なるものにしてください。
- 3. 以下のような行為は、著作権および肖像権の侵害に当たる恐れがあり、奈良教育大学学生懲戒規則に基づいた処分の対象となることがあります。
 - 非対面授業で配布された資料(動画・音声ファイルを含む)等を、授業担当教員の許可無く再 配布すること。
 - 授業担当教員の許可なく、授業の内容を録音・録画し、それを公開すること。
 - ビデオ会議を用いた非対面授業の様子を出席者の許可なく写真などに記録し、それを SNS などで共有すること。
- 4. ビデオ会議を利用した非対面授業において、カメラをオフにすることを希望する場合は、その意思を尊重します。その旨を授業担当者に伝えてください。また、カメラをオンにして自室等が映らないことを希望する場合には、設定により背景をぼやかしたり、別の背景に変更したりすることができるサービスもあります。詳細は学生向けポータルを参照してください。

以上

Dear students,

Vice President of Nara University of Education

What you should pay attention to in taking classes by "non face-to-face (online) system"

Classes by "non face-to-face (online) system" started from May 7th. Even under this system where you might face various things you haven't experienced ever before, we would like you to participate in this so that you can get adequate learning like you could do in face-to-face classes through communications between students and educators as well as among students.

Following items are what you should observe in taking classes by "non face-to-face (online) system. Failing to observe these items could cause massive incident related to securities or infringement of other people's rights such as copyright, portrait right and privacy. Please pay attention to the following items and make sure everyone can join classes smoothly.

- 1. Please update OS and software of PC you will use in taking classes to latest versions.
- 2. If you use university email address in order to make your account in any services out of university such as Google, please set different password.
- 3. The following act could cause infringement of copyright and portrait right. Those who violate these rules are subject to receive punishment including disciplinary action under school regulations.
 - Distribute materials used in classes (including video or voice files etc) without permission of teachers of classes.
 - Record classes on voice recorder or video or DVD etc and disclose them without permission of teachers of classes.
 - Record or take photos of how classes by "non face-to-face (online) system" conducted by video conference are going without permissions of participants and share them in SNS etc.
- 4. If you want to join classes by "non face-to-face (online) system" conducted by video conference with your PC camera being off, please tell your will to teachers of the class as our university respects your will. Also, if you want to join classes by "non face-to-face (online) system" conducted by video conference without your room projected so that your room can't be seen by other participants despite your PC camera being on, you can blur background or change background through designated services. For detail, please refer to "学生向けポータル".